

## HAWRIDGE & CHOLESBURY CHURCH OF ENGLAND SCHOOL

# OUR SCHOOL VALUES: RESPECT - UNDERSTANDING - PEACE - HONESTY - RESPONSIBILITY - TEAMWORK

Hawridge, Chesham, Buckinghamshire HP5 2UQ Telephone: 01494 758368 Fax: 01494 758629 Email: office@hawridge-cholesbury.bucks.sch.uk Website: www.hawridge-cholesbury.bucks.sch.uk Headteacher: Mrs Rosie Phillips

'Love one another as I have loved you.' John 13:34

19<sup>th</sup> June 2018

**Dear Parents** 

This half term's value is: **Teamwork** 

## Summer Term Newsletter No. 3

We are in the middle of our Fit4Fun week and the children have already enjoyed archery, fencing and yoga. What a lovely variety of taster sessions the children have had so far.

## **Sports Day**

It looks like Thursday will be another warm day for Sports Day. Please ensure you have put sun cream on your children before they come into school. Just a reminder that they should be in PE kit or have the option of wearing a t-shirt in their house colour. Please ensure they have their water bottle in school.

KS1 races will start at 9.15am and will finish at 11.30am.

KS2 races will start at 12.45pm and all races will be completed by 3pm.

We would like to invite families to picnic with their children (weather permitting) from 11.30am on our school field. If anyone is able to offer a gazebo for the day to help provide shade or shelter, we would be very grateful.

# **Poster Competitions**

Please keep an eye out for further information about poster competitions run by 'yourChesham'.

### End of the Day

Please note that children are not allowed on the trim trail or field at the end of the school day. Yesterday children were swinging on trees and broke a branch off. This is not the behaviour we expect to see during the school day or after school.

## **Book Sale**

The School Council are holding a second hand book sale on Tuesday, 10<sup>th</sup> July during the school day. Children are invited to bring in donations of unwanted books and also 50p to buy a book for themselves from the donations. Money raised by the School Council will be spent on ipads.

### **Music Concert**

We will be holding our annual music concert at 9am on Friday, 13<sup>th</sup> July. Further information will be sent out soon.

Kind regards

Mrs R Phillips Headteacher